State of Wisconsin DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES Geographic Names Council 101 S. Webster Street Box 7921 Madison WI 53707-7921

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



10/17/2016

Dear Sir or Madame,

The Wisconsin Geographic Names Council has received a proposal to name or change the name of a geographic feature that falls within the Village of Windsor. Local opinion and support is highly valued by the Wisconsin Geographic Names Council when making naming decisions, therefore we are seeking your input with this correspondence.

Below you will find a geographic name proposal summary. I can provide the official proposal form and case documents upon your request.

Recommended Name of Feature: Pine Spring or Pinespring Creek (4.65 miles)

Current Name of Feature: Unnamed (WBIC 807500)

urrent Name of Feature: <u>Unnamed</u> (W	UNIS
Unnamed Unnamed	WDNR – Register of Waterbodies
	WDNR - Hydro
Unnamed	
Unnamed	Dane County  Dane County Zoning and Land Regulation Committee
Pine Spring Creek	Map (2010)

Location & Description: Location (at headwater) T09N R09E Sec 23 SE 1/4 SW 1/4 1/4; Town of Vienna, Dane County. Location (at mouth) T09 R10E Sec 30 SW 1/4 SE 1/4 1/4; Town of Windsor, Dane County The feature is a 4.65 mile stream that empties into the Yahara River. The creek winds through private and municipal owned properties primarily in the Town of Vienna with 0.5 miles upstream of the mouth located in the town of Windsor. There are no features in the State with the name Pinespring and one lake in Langlade County with the name Pine Springs.

Proponent: Hans Hilbert - Dane County Planning Dept., Madison WI

Summary: The name is proposed by Dane County Planning Department to make official a name in use by local residents and Dane County. The name Pine Spring Creek shows up in real property and news reports and originated from an adjacent local road of the same name.

Please return the attached recommendation form with your village's recommendation as soon as possible. If no response is received by January 1st 2017, the Wisconsin Geographic Names Council will make a recommendation to the United States Bureau on Geographic Names without your input.

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns,

Dave E. Winston

GIS Specialist/Cartographer - Water Quality Bureau / Division of Water

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

Phone: (608) 266-3476

david.winston@wisconsin.gov

State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
Geographic Names Council
101 S. Webster Street
PO Box 7921
Madison WI 53707-7921



## Wisconsin Geographic Names Council

## GEOGRAPHIC NAME PROPOSAL RECOMMENDATION

Telephone: (608) 266-3476 Fax: (608) 267-4549 E-mail: david.winston@wisconsin.gov